CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, November 9, 2010

3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests:
Kimo Ah Yun, Jean Pierre Bayard, Lois Boulgarides, Geraldine Nicholson, Lori Varlotta
MINUTES:

1.
Minutes from November 4, 2010 – delete the 3rd bullet under Chair’s business. The minutes were approved as amended.

2.
Open Forum:

· Barrena reported that the Senate Select Committee has lost 2 members, so it now has 11 members. It has reviewed past structures of the Senate (committee chairs as voting vs. non-voting members). A sub-group is reviewing what other campuses use for their senate structures.
· Boulgarides requested that joint meetings between the leadership of the Senate and CFA resume. Boulgarides cited issues of mutual concern (bargaining issues and potential threats to governance, e.g., evaluations and hiring and Chancellor’s Office mandates) and stated that there are benefits to collaborating. Barrena voiced her discomfort with these joint meetings, as the Senate speaks equally to the CFA and the administration. Barrena stated that there are distinct boundaries between the roles and responsibilities of CFA and the Senate stated that they should be honored. The CFA can always come to the Senate and/or Executive Committee. Boulgarides stated that the meetings could be more of an information sharing tool.
· Peigahi reported that the at-large members have begun work on drafting an absence policy. 
· Buckley reported on a recent ASCSU meeting. Early Start implementation plans are due in the C.O. by 11/19. The ASCSU wants all plans to be available for public viewing. Major concerns of the ASCSU are fiscal and in the area of assessment. Sheley stated that the Early Start proposal is an ongoing document and will be forwarded to Sheppard for distribution and then comment. Sheppard expressed concern about the faculty not having more time to review the proposal and provide input. The Committee acted on behalf of the Senate in order to allow for additional time. Sheley stated that there is still opportunity to provide input after the proposal is sent to the C.O. SB 1440: faculty from both the community colleges and the CSU are working on courses to be accepted by the 5 most popular majors. Sheppard stated that he wants the topic revisited on 11/16, as he recently received an email from the senate chairs list-serv asking for faculty to participate. Buckley stated that the University Factbook has been released and there is useful information in it. Barrena expressed concern about the way some of the data are presented, as it doesn’t lend itself very usefully to grant writing. Sheley indicated he would have OIR contact Barrena about what she needs.
· Miller advised that the ASCSU introduced a resolution on consultation on the “red balloon project”. Miller explained that the project involves outside influences externally redesigning the curriculum (Central Valley Higher Education Consortium). Some CSUs are doing this and it is being implemented from the provost level down. Sheley stated that there are no plans for implementing this at Sacramento State. 
3.
Chair’s business:

· Sheppard reported that, in response to his letter to President Gonzalez on campus safety, Lori Varlotta, Vice President, Student Affairs, will attend the meeting to address concerns.
· Sheppard reported that he spoke to Sheley about publicizing the recipients of the outstanding faculty awards.
· Sheppard corresponded to the College of Business Administration faculty member regarding the EC’s decision on providing an exception to the policy the Senate recently approved governing the selection committees for the outstanding faculty awards.
· Intercollegiate Athletic Advisory Committee – after discussion, the Committee agreed to recommend Michael Wright for appointment through the end of Spring 2011. Sheppard reported that Tim Ford disputes reports of his absenteeism and asked the Committee for advice. The Committee asked Sheppard to intervene and negotiate a solution.
4.
Electronic Course Evaluation Task Force – Ah Yun reported that the main faculty concerns over switching to electronic course evaluations are student response rates and how will it affect those rates. Ah Yun stated that typically, there is generally a 20% drop in responses. At Sacramento State, the drop is 22%. The Task Force concluded that, statistically, this is not a significant different in evaluations. The report also concluded that the effect on student qualitative responses dropped similarly, but concluded that the depth of the comments improved. Switching to electronic evaluations is less costly for departments and less onerous on staff. It would also help the campus comply with the Accessible Technology Initiative. Nursing has already moved to do its evaluations totally electronically. Over 400 courses are being evaluated in this manner with only 1 complaint. The Task Force concluded that faculty would not be harmed. The UARTP Committee will discuss the report at its meeting of 11/16. Discussion included the following:
· Concern about the representation of the data. Statistical differences, no matter how slight, can mean a lot in certain colleges and/or departments when making promotion decisions. 

· Is there a way to encourage students to participate? The electronic version benefits those students with disabilities.

· The UARTP Policy calls for standardized evaluations. What does the M.O.U. state about evaluations? What does “written” mean? What does “in class mean? What does the policy say about accommodating students with disabilities in relation to evaluations?

· CFA does not have a position on the proposal. 

The Committee deferred further action on the matter until the UARTP Committee can address certain concerns: do the recommendations fit the UARTP Policy and the M.O.U.? If not, can they fit? If so, what changes would need to be made? The Committee agreed, in the meantime, to place “receive” and “commend” motions on the Senate agenda for 11/18.
5.
Academic priorities – the Committee continued its discussion on the implementation section of the proposal, particularly, an ad hoc committee vs. a Senate select committee. Barrena advocated a Senate select committee, citing the faculty’s responsibilities in such matters. Sheley expressed support for Barrena’s stand from a moral perspective, but the process could end up causing hurtful feelings amongst faculty. Does the faculty make the recommendations or does the administration? Krabacher explained the history behind the PUIC and how it was related to the switch from schools to colleges, particularly, the breakup of the School of Arts and Sciences to the Colleges of Arts and Letters, Natural Sciences and Mathematics and Social Sciences and Interdisciplinary Studies. Discussion included:
· Miller stated that GSPC advocates the separate evaluation of undergraduate programs and graduate programs. The same entity could evaluate both undergraduate and graduate. This approach would be difficult for programs who have both undergraduate and graduate.
· Developing the weights “equally and holistically” was deleted. Taylor stated that the intent for including these terms was to ensure transparency and openness. If the weighting was publicized, deletion of the terms would probably be acceptable.

· Comparison across units vs. within colleges.

· Van Gaasbeck: Weighting prior to “final prioritization” – what does this mean? This makes it sound like the weighting could be changed in order to get the results you want.

· The process of evaluating programs and the weighting shouldn’t necessarily be viewed as a one-time only process. It should be done periodically. “Equal weighting” vs. “everything will be considered”. The Faculty Senate refused to evaluate programs in 1991. Will it refuse to do so now? 
· Hecsh: Will the process produce valid/reliable data? Without valid/reliable data, however the weighting is done is irrelevant. The process is onerous – eliminate program review or change it to this process. Can this be done without outside evaluators?
· Per Barrena: the Senate has 2 options: don’t adopt the new academic priorities draft and rescind the 1991 document because the faculty can’t/won’t evaluate and prioritize its academic programs.

· Sheley stated that the draft document and its processes will not produce quantitatively sound results as desired. But, if the administration can prioritize programs, so can the faculty. 

· Miller cited the trend towards being a “culture of evidence” in decision-making as making it onerous on programs. 

· Pinch supports the faculty doing something vs. just saying it’s too hard and letting the administration do the evaluation. If broad guidelines are established, let the programs make their cases. Once programs go through the process initially, it would be just a matter of updating information. 
The Committee deferred further discussion to 11/16.
6.
Campus safety – Lori Varlotta briefed the Committee on recent incidents on campus, available services, and pertinent campus policies. Varlotta will provide a similar briefing to the Senate on 11/18.

